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12 March 2002

Mr. Ile Krezo

President of the Governing Board

Federation Payment Bureau

Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina

Bosnia and Herzegovina

OHR-RRTF/LA/2002/366

Dear Mr. Krezo,

I refer to your letter of 15 December 2000 requesting a written waiver from the High Representative’s Decision of 27 April 2000 that bans the reallocation of state owned property, including former socially-owned property.

In particular, you request this office to allow the Governing Board of the Federation Payment Bureau to transfer the buildings of the main branch offices and all the equipment of the Federation Payment Bureau to the cantonal ministries of finance for the purpose of establishing cantonal treasuries. According to the Decision of the Federation Payment Bureau’s Governing Board, number 02-136 of 5 December 2000, the property that is subject to the aforementioned transfer includes:

1. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at 2 Bosanska Street, Bihac, Una-Sana Canton;

2. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at 19a Peta Street, Orasje, Posavina Canton;

3. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at 11 Turalibegova Street, Tuzla, Tuzla Canton;

4. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at 15 Masarikova Street, Zenica, Zenica-Doboj Canton;

5. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at 2 Marsala Tita Street, Gorazde, Bosnia-Podrinje Canton;

6. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at 62A Vezirska Street, Travnik, Central Bosnia Canton;

7. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at 5 Mehmeda Spahe Street, Sarajevo, Sarajevo Canton;

8. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at n.n. Kneza Domagoja Street, Mostar, Herzegovina-Neretva Canton;

9. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at n.n. Zaobilaznica Street, Siroki Brijeg, West Herzegovina Canton; and

10. One building of the Federation Payment Bureau, located at Domovinskoga rata Square, Livno, Canton 10.

Your waiver application further demonstrates that the Governing Board of the Federation Payment Bureau approved the proposed transfer for the purpose of establishing cantonal treasuries by its Decision number 02-136 of 5 December 2000. According to the Decision itself, the Decision is based on Article 29 of the Federation Payment Bureau Statute, as well as on Article 44 of the Internal Payments System Law (“Official Gazette of the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina”, number 15/2000), which explicitly entrusts the Governing Board of the Bureau with the implementation of the transformation of the Bureau and with the divestment of all its powers and assets.

Finally, you state in your waiver request that the proposed transfer is non-discriminatory, that it is related neither to the return of refugees nor to the privatization transactions, that it does not impede the restitution process, that it is in the best public interest, and that it will contribute to the creation of a more efficient and transparent financial system.

In light of the information that you have provided, this office authorizes the Federation Payment Bureau to transfer the above specified property for the described purpose.

To the extent that this waiver is granted on the basis of the validity of the documentation you have provided, this waiver shall itself cease to be valid if a court of competent jurisdiction, under a final and binding decision, brings into question the authenticity or accuracy of this documentation, and/or the information that it contains.

Sincerely,

Ambassador Peter Bas-Backer

Deputy High Representative for Return and Reconstruction 
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